	
	
	



Moose Lake Windemere Area Sanitary Sewer District
Approved Regular Meeting Minutes
February 20, 2024
@ MLWSSD Office
1.  The regular meeting of the Moose Lake Windemere Sanitary Sewer District was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Chairman Kuster.   Members present included:  Chairman Kuster, Vice Chairman Lourey, Treasurer Eric Nielsen, Clair Strandlie and Paula Engstrom.  Also in attendance were Executive Director Darla Hall, Superintendent Keith Newman, and Erin Lambert, Attorney for Sand Lake Resort. 

[bookmark: _Int_eiaLPprE]2.  Approval of Agenda:   Motion by Strandlie second by Lourey to approve the agenda as written.  Motion carried 5/0.  

3. Guests:   None Scheduled

4.  Approval of the Minutes:  
	A.  Organizational Meeting Minutes, January 17, 2024:  Motion was made by Nielsen second by Lourey to approve the January 17, 2024, MLWSSD Organizational Meeting Minutes as written.  Motion carried 5/0.
	B.  Regular Meeting Minutes, January 17, 2024:  Motion was made by Lourey second by Strandlie to approve the January 17, 2024, MLWSSD Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  Motion carried 5/0.

5.  Executive Directors Report: 
	A.  Mechanical System – Discussions with Engineer:  Hall received an email from the District engineer Kelly Yahnke regarding the cost on a small treatment processing system for the District.  Cost estimate would be approximately $3,500,000 to $4,000,000.   Kelly stated this cost does not include land plus the District would need someplace to dispose of biosolids produced by the treatment process.  Another possible treatment process would be spray irrigation with a pond system with 210 plus days of storage and several acres for the spray irrigation system.   Kelly stated a bigger issue would be getting an NPDES/SDS discharge permit and that process could take years and dollars and in the end the District may not get a permit.    Hall stated that Kelly did suggest that if the District is looking to gain additional flow perhaps a solution may be to give up the connections between the Coffee Lake lift station and the flume to the City and just use Coffee Lake lift station for our total flow.   The Board directed Hall to contact Joe Janson, MRWA, to get more information on areas that have mechanical systems similar in size to the District and contact information to see if there may be some other type of system.   
	B.  Letter of Intent City of Moose Lake:  Chairman Kuster and Treasurer Nielsen met with Mayor Shaw and City Staff to further discuss the capacity and Letter of Intent (LOI).   Kuster stated that the City wanted to address the additional capacity in the Significant User Agreement but would address the 15 ERU’s for the project request at their next City Council Meeting in March.  The District is currently over 67,000 gpd.    The District submitted their additional 10,000 gpd capacity request to the City of Moose Lake on August 22, 2023.  In accordance with the contract, the City was to deny or approve the request within 60 days or could request additional information from the District neither of which occurred.    The District’s 10,000 gpd request was for the capacity for the District as well as the Sand Lake Resort project.   The City wanted to wait until December 31, 2023, to review all flow data and capacity gained as a result of their $600,000 I&I projects.   City Engineers will be presenting this information at the March 13, 2024, City Council meeting.   In the LOI, the District is requesting the City to respond to both the request for additional ERU’s (15 for Sand Lake Resort) and increased capacity for the District at the City Council Meeting in March.

Chairman Kuster stated other items discussed in the meeting with the City was the seven rolling month overage charge.    The City discussed having the overage built into a single all-inclusive rate charged each month with no additional overage calculation, or keep a standard rate and an overage rate, but change the District’s overage billing to a 12-month period (January – December).      The City would also like to have a third-party firm conduct a rate study in 2024 with the rate study being shared with the District.  The rate study will serve as one of the mechanisms and or resources utilized to determine rate increases.  

It was questioned when the District might be getting a draft of the Significant User Agreement for review.   The Letter of Intent states that the SIU should be made available to the District by April 1st, 2024.

The changes as discussed were incorporated into the LOI.  A motion was made by Strandlie second by Nielsen to have Executive Director Hall sign the revised version of the Letter of Intent between the MLWSSD and the City of Moose Lake.   Motion carried 5/0.   Chairman Kuster will take the signed version and present to City Administrator Ellissa Owens.  

C.  Kenwood North Proposed Transfer to City of Moose Lake:   Director Hall provided a letter from Attorney Mia Thibodeau, stating that if the District wants to transfer customers and infrastructure in the Kenwood North area to the City, a joint powers agreement between the City and the District is recommended because the Area lies outside of the City limits.     There were several items identified as needing to be reviewed to ensure the City’s NPDES permit does not contain any restrictions that would preclude its ability to operate within that Area.     Public Works Superintendent Phil Entner has requested a long list of items from the District for review before the City will consider the request to transfer the customers and infrastructure.    Director Hall explained that she has been working on gathering the information.  Newman and Hall will get together next week to get more information together and supply information to the City of Moose Lake for their review.  

	D.  Annual Meeting – March 12, 2024:     A brief recap of 2023 was presented for presentation at the Annual Meeting’s of the Townships.   Engstrom will be attending for Windemere Township and Lourey for Moose Lake Township.  Hall to get more information on the meeting times and locations.  

	E.  Keith Newman Retirement:  Superintendent Newman would like to retire effective June 30, 2024.   He stated he would make himself available to help bring the new person on board.  Superintendent Newman has an MPCA Class D license and currently operates under a contract which has been updated in recent years.   Hall stated that she has pulled information off of MRWA website to see if there is more information, they may want to include in the contract language for the future.   Board would like the advertisement to be placed in the Pine Knot News, Evergreen and the Star Gazette.     Hall and Newman will work on a job description for the position.   

6. Superintendents Report: See written report as provided by Superintendent Keith Newman.   Keith received a call from LeeRay Horton (33.0123.000) regarding the holding tank installed on his property.  Keith explained the situation with the other government agencies overstepping their jurisdiction as per the letter from the District.   

Issue at Kenwood Station with pump two as run times were up.   Quality Flow came up and pulled the pump.  The pump was clogged with wipes. (2/7/2024).  

Superintendent Newman received a call from a local realtor questioning Ordinance #3 an brought up if the parties are able to negotiate that the buyer pays for repairs that are needed.  Director Hall stated that the funds would need to be collected and put into escrow at closing until such time that the repair is made by buyer.   Hall will contact realtor.  

	A.  Quote – Televising Southtown Area Mains/Laterals Nelson Sanitation:    Superintendent Newman sent the drawings of Kasper and Woodland neighborhoods for joint City and District project to the City of Moose Lake.   Keith was contacted by Angela at Nelson Sanitation as she had questions on the drawings.   A quote was received for $280 per hour including travel time for Vac Service, $800 per day for Easement Jetter Services; $220 per hour including travel time for Televising Services.  They estimated the project to take 2 or more days at 12 hours per day.    

Permits Issued: 
#2024-001  Sharon Fitzgerald (33.5120.000)   36573 Pine Grove Lane
Cert of Compliance: 
#2024-001 Arlene Fitzsimmons (33.0223.000) 94570 County Hwy 61

7.  Treasurers Report:   Treasurer Nielsen reviewed the profit and loss and balance sheet with the District for the month ended January 31, 2024.   Balance in checking as of January 31, 2024, was $42,603.63.   Treasurer Nielsen had reviewed the bank reconciliation and statements and found the books to be in order.  Claims submitted for payment today include check numbers 12766 thru 12784 as well as two EFT payments for payroll taxes for a total amount of $16,782.79.    It was noted that the invoice from JH Designs is for web services for the years 2023 as well as 2024.   Payment to the City of Moose Lake is for December treatment fees and does not include the overages.    Motion was made by Strandlie second by Lourey to approve the Treasurers Report and payment of the claims to include check numbers 12766 thru 12784 as well as the two EFT payments for a total amount of $16,782.79.  Motion carried 5/0.      

Director Hall informed the Board that Wipfli has appointed Rob Ganschow from the Eau Claire office to take on the partner role and replace Michelle Swoboda. Michelle will only be handling non profit accounts moving forward.     Zak Sharp will still be our managing auditor.   

8. Old Business:    
 	A. Flow Numbers – December 2023:   Average daily flows for December were 68,670.

	B.  Kenwood North Ordinance Violation – 4678 West Road:   Director Hall send a letter to homeowner regarding noncompliance of I&I issue.   Homeowner was notified of smoke issue coming from under wishing well in Kenwood North area which was identified during smoke testing.  Two notices were sent but homeowner did not comply.    The homeowner is to contact Superintendent and get repaired or beginning March 1, 2024, a $50.00 monthly surcharge will be applied to her bill until such time the repair has been completed.  

	C.  Pine County Zoning – Holding Tank Removal 33.0123.000:  Hall reported that she received a letter from Mike Gainor, Pine County Zoning, in response to her letter regarding the holding tank Pine County permitted to be installed on the property located on Sand Lake and the District’s request to have it removed.   Gainor stated in his correspondence because the District does not have a written agreement with Pine County the permit Pine County issued to the property owner would be valid and now that it is complete, the issue lies between the District and the property owner.     Hall provided the District with a copy of her response to Pine County Zoning stating that the District is not required to have a written agreement with the County as they are created by Minnesota State Statute and cited language out of Pine County’s Ordinance, Shoreland Ordinance as well as Windemere’s Zoning Ordinance indicating that Pine County violated their own ordinance by allowing installation of a holding tank in a sewered area.     Since Pine County Zoning is not the authority in the sewered areas of Windemere Township the permit they issued it not valid, and the District is requiring removal by May 15, 2024.    Hall stated that she did indicate that if Pine County has an issue with requiring the homeowner to remove the holding tank they can contact her directly and she will put them on the agenda to discuss with the Board directly.
  
	D.  Bank Signature Card – Authorized Signers:    New bank signature cards were presented at the meeting and proper signatures were obtained.    Chairman Kuster, Vice Chairman Lourey, Treasurer Nielsen, and Executive Director Hall signed as authorized and indicated on the bank resolution.     Hall has authorization to transfer funds between the Districts savings and checking accounts as well as access to the safety deposit box and on line banking information.  She does not have authorization to sign checks.    

	E.  Proposed Changes Ordinance/PPM/By Laws – Tabled

9.  New Business:  None to discuss

10. Adjourn:  Motion by Strandlie second by Lourey to adjourn the meeting, motion carried 5/0 and the meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Minutes by Darla Hall, Executive Director
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